Minutes

Skateboard Park Advisory Committee

March 10, 2008

Committee Members Present:  Ryan Barth, Scott Shinn, Matthew Lee Johnston, Dan Hughes

Guests:  Tony Davies, Craig Martin, Morris Wainwright

Staff: Susan Golub
The meeting was called to order at 7:10 p.m.

Approval of Agenda:  The agenda was approved

Public Comments:


Ryan noted that Craig, Tony and Morris should consider joining the SPAC since they have been its most solid Guests for the last several months.  Additional discussion ensued regarding SPAC mailing list, participation, general patterns of meeting attendance over the last few years, and why people choose to attend these meetings or not.
Matt reported on Skate Church, a faith-based skate organization in West Seattle.
SeaSk8:
Ryan noted that three design meetings are forthcoming from Seattle Center in a manner that will be similar to Parks’ outreach, except that a stakeholder meeting will occur prior to the public meeting in order to focus the public discussions on design rather than siting, which was already communicated to the public in the SEPA meeting.  Matt noted that the traditional opponents of skateparks in meetings such as these have been constituencies polarized on specific issues such as open green space, or on a general angst arising from the overall “Parks Process” whereas the SeaSk8 design process has not been characterized by this type of public controversy. A suggested takeaway is that future skatepark design processes should model this design process if possible, especially since the Citywide Skatepark Plan process has already resolved potential controversies related to siting skateparks and skateable features throughout the city.

Ryan noted that the stakeholder meeting will address issues related to mixed use, festivals, structural engineering, graffiti, design and egress features that impact crowd control, and anticipated use during Bumbershoot and Bite of Seattle.  Matt asked about the context in which the latter issue was being discussed, and asked for clarification about the difference between stakeholder meetings and design meetings.  Ryan clarified the roles and responsibilities of each stakeholder group, Seattle Center’s current position regarding mixed use during Bumbershoot and Bite of Seattle, and the objective of the skateboarding community to use this space 100% of the time.  Brainstorming ensued regarding  alternatives to mixed use during these festivals, crowd control, and the value that a skateboarding competition would add during festivals versus pay-to-play skating during the same time, potential for heating the skating area using residual heat from the Key Arena during the winter.

The landscape architect and skatepark designer hired for SeaSk8 are Van Der Zalm & Associates and Newline Skateparks.  Ryan noted that Newline Skateparks volunteered to host a project-based blog to solicit input about SeaSk8 during the design process and that Seattle Center can do the same thing.  Matt expressed concerns with blog-based input and the widespread availability of blogs.  Discussion ensued regarding the effectiveness of blog-based design feedback for this project.  Ryan noted that the Stranger will run an article about the design meeting, and that he will ask Seattle Center to publicize it in the larger newspapers.  Matt discussed additional options for publicizing the event, including artwork, partnerships with corporations to publicize the event, community engagement, and budget from Seattle Center.  Ryan is going to follow up with Seattle Center regarding funding for promoting the design meetings.  The first meeting on Tuesday March 25th will occur in the Pavillion A building.

Scott will also sit on the 1% for Art artist selection committee for SeaSk8 with representatives from the Mayor’s Office of Cultural Affairs and Seattle Center.  Discussion ensued regarding reuse of the metal sculptures from the last SeaSk8.  Seattle Center has posted the RFQ.  Scott has posted a call for SeaSk8 artists on SPS and personally followed up with Sheila Klein and Luther Lotz.  Matt to follow up with Jay Meer.
River City:  Morris reported that permitting will be the next step for the project, followed by construction, per his conversation with James at Grindline Skateparks.

Lower Woodland:
Wally estimates that the park will be open May 1.  Matt reported per site visit with Kim today that the existing trannies look good, but that Sahli is waiting for Wally to be on site before they pour the hips, that there is a “jank bank” section that has been photographed and reported, and expressed concerns with the flow around the triangular feature.  Matt has already reported the details regarding the above issues to Kim Baldwin.
Additionally, Matt has noted to Kim that the silver coping around the bowl is NOT a temporary “template” as Wally had reported earlier.  Scott asked Matt to repeat this, noted the fact that Wally had claimed in an earlier on-sight meeting with Kim, Morris, Matt, Scott and Brock McNally that the existing silver coping was in fact “template” coping, that permanent black steel coping would replace it, and underscored the fact that these claims were therefore totally and completely FALSE in light of today’s meeting.  Matt confirmed.
Additional design/construction concerns have been photographed and documented by Matt.  Overall, however, he reports that the project looks pretty darn good at this time.  Matt also voiced concerns to Kim regarding Parks’ timeframe for completion, and that it would be a mistake to rush Sahli in order to make a deadline at a time when the most complex features (i.e., clover bowl area) are being constructed.  Discussion ensued regarding the best time to schedule the opening ceremony and it was mentioned that the best time is likely before kids start summer vacation.

Questions and discussion ensued on the subject of whether or not the bowl will actually feature tile like Wally claimed it would in the design meetings, given the issues with “template” coping (instead of real black steel coping) described above.
Mayor’s 2008 Interim Budget Update and Pro Parks Meeting:
Susan reported that the Pro Parks Oversight Committee might use money from the Orphaned Park Fund in skateparks at Myrtle Reservoir and Jefferson Park.  Matt and Morris noted that Pro Parks did not include money for skateparks, but Susan noted that Myrtle and Jefferson park plans included skate features and therefore would (could?) have obtain funds from Pro Parks, and that existing design processes for these parks is conducive to accomplishing this.  Matt noted that it is important to actually put skateparks in the conceptual design for park improvement projects, which could then be used to mobilize community fundraising for the skatepark.  Susan clarified that the public design process is what drives the conceptual design.  Matt repeated that Virginia Hassinger needs to clarify to the public that a skatespot will be part of the redeveloped Myrtle Reservoir park, and that a skate feature is part of the Preferred Alternative for this project.  Discussion ensued regarding a letter of intent from the SPAC to build skateparks in both locations.  Matt to draft this.
Susan also confirmed that the skatedot funding from the 2008 Budget is in place and ready to go (discussed further below).  

Discussion ensued regarding additional cost of construction documents and inflation for Dahl Playfield, how that project is being managed by Parks, and if the $209K might be better spent on other skatedots.  Scott expressed concerns regarding the need to finish this project.  Ryan expressed concerns regarding the rising costs of construction and the lack of construction documents.  Matt expressed concerns that Skate Parkitecture took a big wad of cash from Boarders for Parks and only provided conceptual diagrams that do not allow actual construction of the skatepark.  He also noted that Parks needs to audit the Dahl Playfield skatedot project.  Ryan and Scott concurred.
Process for Identification and Selection of Skate Dots:
Susan reported that Colleen Brown and Kevin Stoops are OK if the skatedot pot process is facilitated by the SPAC in coordination with appropriate Parks staff.  Susan to follow up with them regarding next steps for this process.

Matt brainstormed regarding possibilities for soliciting RFQ/RFP from designers and builders that would result in highly integrated urban skate features in several locations, where design and build contracts would be awarded to specific bidders in specific locations, and where all documentation would be stored for future reuse anywhere in Seattle or elsewhere.  Discussion ensued regarding the need for SPAC to specify specific dimensions of skate areas within specific park sites, and that designers would need to provide their final designs in a way that allows future reuse.

Dan noted that a substantial number of skatedots will be street features, and thus Seattle street skaters should be involved in the RFQ/RFP solicitation process in each case where this type of terrain is built.    

Per the 11/12 SPAC meeting, Ryan will provide the final list of skatedots for this round of improvements to Tim Gallagher.  These sites are the skatedots recommended in the Citywide Skatepark Plan.
Dahl Playfield:  Scott reported that the $209K from the 2008 budget is continuing to flow towards completed design and construction for this park.  Scott to forward recent correspondence with Pam Kliment to Susan.

Northgate:  Ryan reported on the results of the first community design meeting, which supported showing a skate feature in the Preferred Alternative for this park improvement project.  Parks has requested a list of skatepark designers from the SPAC, which has recommended Van Der Zalm & Associates/Newline Skateparks, Team Pain, and Grindline Skateparks.

The meeting adjourned at 8:25.
